ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD       CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FL





November 21, 2013


The regular meeting of the ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD was called to order by Vice Chairman Boisvert at 6:35 p.m., Thursday, November 21, 2013, at the Southwest Focal Point Senior Center, 301 NW 103 Avenue, Pembroke Pines, Florida.  Present to-wit:  Vice Chairman Boisvert, Members Lee, Chevannes, Meister, Mazal, Cappella; M. Stamm, Liaison; Asst. City Attorney Bridgeman, and Secretary Epstein.  Absent:  Chairman Monroig, Member Otero.  The Secretary declared a quorum present.

OATH OF OFFICE


Secretary Epstein administered the oath of office to  Member Samia Chevannes, who filled the District 2 regular member vacancy on the Board.  The Vice Chairman invited Ms. Chevannes to present a brief biography, and welcomed her to the Board.

MINUTES


On a motion by Member Cappella, seconded by Member Mazal, to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2013 meeting as presented, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

REPORT OF LIAISON

Mr. Stamm presented the monthly project/buildout status for new business projects and renovations.  He announced that a  new “Trader Joe’s” store will be located in the City in 2014, and that several new rental apartment projects are under review and/or permitting.  Also, the City Commission has approved a conceptual plan for a new civic center and city hall building at City Center.


A contract has been approved for the Economic Development Board’s strategic plan.  A meeting is being convened with the vendor, and possibly multiple advisory boards.  It is anticipated that a meeting/workshop will be scheduled to create a symposium, which the City Commission and the various City boards would also attend, for businesses to express their problems.  Mr. Stamm referenced the Board’s success with its prior panel discussion with property managers eliciting issues affecting their businesses.  This led to various changes in the City’s parking and signage codes.

Mr. Stamm introduced the Planning Division’s new Community Planner, Christine Furman, who will also serve to assist him with liaison duties to this Board.

DISTRICT REPORTS

District 1 – Member Lee reported on the success of a neighborhood watch meeting inviting community participation in surveillance of local areas and cooperation during emergency times.

Districts 2, 3, 4 and Chamber of Commerce  – No reports. 

OLD BUSINESS


Mr. Stamm suggested that, at this time, rather than focusing upon updating the Board’s mission statement, it might be advantageous for the Board to focus on efforts  being contemplated via the strategic plan.

NEW BUSINESS


The Board discussed the varying degrees of success of the Shop Local program, stressing that more education might be needed to bring businesses and consumers together.  Mr. Stamm reported there are new website plans for the program and Member Mazal stated the need for consumer input into the program.
ABSENCES


On a motion by Member Cappella, seconded by Member Meister, to record excused absences for Members Monroig and Otero from this meeting, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.


Mr. Stamm reported that the Board will be receiving several new members in December, which will alleviate the “quorum” problem.

ADJOURNMENT


Member Mazal moved to adjourn.


The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








________________________








Marie L. Epstein








Board Secretary
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